










DuPage County Members’ Initiative Grant letter 

Dawn DeSart 
DuPage County Board Member, District 5 

Dear Dawn, 

I am requesting a $59,000 grant from DuPage County’s Member Initiative program to support NCTV17’s 

critical role in providing hyper-local news coverage that informs and connects the  Naperville area. As 

DuPage County and Naperville continue to grow and evolve, the need for trusted, community-centered 

journalism becomes even more essential—informing on the issues, decisions, and people shaping our 

government, economy, schools, businesses, and social services. 

As a small newsroom, we are responsible for covering Naperville—the largest city in DuPage County 

and the state’s second-largest economic engine. It’s a big job, but we remain committed to providing 

in-depth, unbiased reporting on the stories that shape our community. 

Through our community-focused journalism, NCTV17 has covered important stories such as residents’ 

reactions to Naperville City Council’s upcoming energy contract, a local entrepreneur bringing a 

national franchise to town, DuPage County and DuPage Foundation helping to fund a local shelter, and 

proposed changes to the Naperville 203 school day. This kind of in-depth reporting not only keeps 

residents informed but also strengthens civic engagement and government transparency. 

Unlike many traditional news sources, NCTV17 provides all of its programming free of charge, with no 

paywalls or subscription fees. Every resident—regardless of income—has access to accurate, timely, 

and community-driven news so they can participate in civic life. In a time when local journalism is 

shrinking, NCTV17 remains steadfast in its mission to serve the residents of Naperville and DuPage 

County because we believe a healthy democracy relies on an informed and engaged community. 

To continue this essential work, we need to invest in both people and technology. This funding would 

allow us to hire an additional reporter for one year ($44,000), ideally, a local college graduate who will 

strengthen our coverage while benefiting from NCTV17’s proven training program to develop the next 

generation of journalists. The grant would also upgrade essential equipment ($15,000), replacing three 

aging news laptops with professional-grade technology to ensure our team can efficiently produce 

high-quality video news content. 



These investments are not just about upgrading technology or expanding our newsroom—they’re 

about strengthening the foundation of local news that keeps our community informed, connected, and 

empowered. This initiative will directly support the production of journalism that shapes a more 

engaged, transparent, and vibrant Naperville and DuPage County. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Liz 

Elizabeth B. Spencer 

Executive Director 












